

Executive Head Teacher – Mr Ashley Parry

Thornsett Primary School

Aspenshaw Road
Birch Vale
High Peak
SK22 1AT
01663 744391
info@thornsett.derbyshire.sch.uk
www.thornsett.derbyshire.sch.uk

Newtown Primary School

Buxton Road New Mills High Peak SK22 3JS

01663 744358

info@newtown.derbyshire.sch.uk www.newtownprimary.co.uk

Newsletter 14.09.2020

Dear Parent,

It has been lovely to welcome the children back to school. It is clear that they have been happy to socialise with friends, reconnect with staff and start to establish a learning routine too. There has been much physical preparation of the school and classrooms for reopening during the Summer Break and I need to thank staff who have put in the extra hours. As I am sure you will also be aware, there has been a great deal of additional work this year to ensure we comply with all the regulations and rules set out in the numerous Covid19 risk assessments too. We are continually reacting to changes in advice as well as tweaking routines to make them work even better.

Please read on for further updates and reminders.

Covid19 - What do we do?

The latest regulations changed at the end of last week. The most significant change being that all those in a household (including siblings) now need to self-isolate if one member of the household is symptomatic. We appreciate that it is difficult to distinguish between Covid19 symptoms and regular coughs, colds and just being unwell. You will be advised to book a test if someone has symptoms and the quickest way to get a result is by visiting a test centre. The best time to book is at 10am or 8pm, as this is when slots are released. At the moment, there is increased pressure on the system and it is likely a Manchester based test centre will be the closest. You can also order home tests online. We have a small number of home test kits at school, but have been advised to pass these on only in exceptional circumstances. The most recent guidance is best explained in the following information posters:

















What to do if	Action needed	Back to school
my child has COVID- 19 (coronavirus) symptoms*	 Child shouldn't attend school Child should get a test Whole household self-isolates while waiting for test result Inform school immediately about test results 	when child's test comes back negative and symptom free for 48 hours
my child tests positive for COVID-19 (coronavirus)	 Child shouldn't attend school Child self-isolates for at least 10 days from when symptoms* started (or from day of test if no symptoms) Inform school immediately about test results Whole household self-isolates for 14 days from day when symptoms* started (or from day of test if no symptoms) - even if someone tests negative during those 14 days 	when child feels better, and has been without a fever for at least 48 hours They can return to school after 10 days even if they have a cough or loss of smell / taste. These symptoms can last for several weeks once the infection is gone.
in my household has COVID- 19 (coronavirus) symptoms*	 Child shouldn't attend school Household member with symptoms should get a test Whole household self-isolates while waiting for test result Inform school immediately about test results 	when household member test is negative, and child does not have COVID-19 symptoms*
somebody in my household has tested positive for COVID-19 (coronavirus)	 Child shouldn't attend school Whole household self-isolates for 14 days from day when symptoms* started (or from day of test if no symptoms) - even if someone tests negative during those 14 days 	when child has completed 14 days of self-isolation, even if they test negative during the 14 days

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/symptoms/

















What to do if	Action needed	Back to school
NHS Test and Trace has identified my child as a 'close contact' of somebody with symptoms* or confirmed COVID-19 (coronavirus)	 Child shouldn't attend school Child self-isolates for 14 days (as advised by NHS Test and Trace) – even if they test negative during those 14 days Rest of household does not need to self-isolate, unless they are a 'close contact' too 	when the child has completed 14 days of self-isolation, even if they test negative during those 14 days
we / my child has travelled and has to self- isolate as part of a period of quarantine	Do not take unauthorised leave in term time Consider quarantine requirements and FCO advice when booking travel Provide information to school as per attendance policy Returning from a destination where quarantine is needed: Child shouldn't attend school Whole household self-isolates for 14 days — even if they test negative during those 14 days	when the quarantine period of 14 days has been completed for the child, even if they test negative during those 14 days
we have received advice from a medical / official source that my child must resume shielding	 Child shouldn't attend school Contact school as advised by attendance officer / pastoral team Child should shield until you are informed that restrictions are lifted and shielding is paused again 	when school / other agencies inform you that restrictions have been lifted and your child can return to school again
I am not sure who should get a test for COVID -19 (coronavirus)	 Only people with symptoms* need to get a test People without symptoms are not advised to get a test, even if they are a 'close contact' of someone who tests positive 	when conditions above, as matching your situation, are met

Reception

The children are settling well into school and making new friends quickly. We will be organising a remote session for parents that will explain how you can work alongside school to further support your child's development and school readiness.

School Drop-off and Pick-up

Thank you for maintaining safe distances at these key times - we will always keep you informed if we make any further changes.

















Dinner Money

Dinner Money this term is £79.20 which will take you up to October half term. Alternatively, the cost is £2.20 per day or £11.00 per week. Dinner money must be paid in advance. Please pay on the school money system (a reminder of your password can be requested from the office). School dinners are currently free for all our Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 children. All children from Year 3 upwards are chargeable. If you think you may be eligible for Free School Meals, please contact school and we can make some enquiries for you.

Secondary School

The application system for transfer to secondary school opens on Monday 14th September. A letter should be arriving home for the Year 6 children with all the details. The closing date is midnight on 31st October 2020.

Flu Immunisations

The flu immunisation team will be in school on **Thursday 26th November**. They will be providing the Flu Nasal Spray to every child in school. A letter has been sent out with all the instructions on how to give consent for your child - as the registration is now completed online.

Wider Opportunities Music Tuition

Class 3 will start ukulele lessons from October for the whole school year.

PAS

PAS will soon be sending out an after-school club letter - reply to them directly if you would like your child to start PAS club.

Term Dates

The term dates for 2020-21 and 2021-22 are on the school website (see Key Information – Term Dates).

Playground Improvements

We have several exciting playground improvement projects taking place in the coming weeks – we are sure you will be very excited with the outcome.

Preloved Uniform

A link has been added to the school website if you would like to get involved (Key Information – For Parents – Preloved Uniform).

PFA Recipe Books

Lockdown recipe books are still available to buy for £8 each. Money from each sale goes towards supporting the students. If you are interested please email amy.newtownpfa@yahoo.com to order and arrange payment.

Kind Regards,

Mr Parry and the Newtown Team















